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City Council Transmittal – Member Motion 14.9 – Preparing 
for Housing Now at the 50 Wilson Heights Boulevard Site 

TTC Board Decision 

 
The TTC Board, at its meeting on February 25, 2020, adopted the following: 

It is recommended that the TTC Board consider City Council’s decision, as follows: 
 
City Council requests the Toronto Transit Commission Board: 
 
1. To engage in discussions with Canada Lands Corporation, to temporarily transform 

the north section of the Downsview Park Merchants Market parking lot, and in close 
proximity to Downsview Park Subway station, into a weekday pay-and-display 
commuter parking lot before and during construction phases at the 50 Wilson 
Heights Boulevard Site, as outlined in Attachment 1 to this Motion, and 

 
2. To request the Chief Executive Officer, Toronto Transit Commission to report by the 

end of the third quarter of 2020 on the feasibility of improving community bus service 
and reinstating the cancelled Ward 6 Community Bus to service neighbourhoods 
that will be adversely affected by the removal of commuter parking stalls at the 50 
Wilson Heights Boulevard, as outlined in Attachment 2 to this Motion. 

 


